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Cottondale, Florida 32431 
 
 
Dear Mr. Merrifield: 
 
This letter is to notify you that the Department has received your updated financial 
assurance cost estimate for your facility known as Tire Disposal Services (FDEP Permit 
No. 64386-003-WT, Facility Identification No. 6475), located in Jackson County.  
Included with the current years’ cost estimate update are also updates for the previous 
four years.  The year-by-year updates that you submitted for your facility are itemized 
in the table below. 
  

Beginning Cost Estimate   Inflation Factor/Year Updated Cost Estimate 
 $2500.00   1.020/2006   $2,550.00 
 $2550.00   1.030/2007   $2,626.50 
 $2,626.50   1.030/2008   $2,705.29 
 $2,705.29   1.025/2009   $2,772.92 
 $2,772.92   1.020/2010   $2,828.38 

 
The estimate of $2,828.38 for closure, using the Inflation Factor Adjustment (1.020 for 
2010), is APPROVED for 2010.  The next annual update (revised or inflation-adjusted 
estimates) is due no later than March 1, 2011. 
 
A copy of this estimate will be forwarded to the Florida Department of Environmental 
Protection, Solid Waste Financial Coordinator, 2600 Blair Stone Road, MS 4565, 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400.  Please work with him directly to assess your facility’s 
compliance with the funding mechanism requirements of Rule 62-701.630, Florida 
Administrative Code (F.A.C.).   
 
You can view this and other documents for this facility at the following internet link: 
http://appprod.dep.state.fl.us/WWW_WACS/REPORTS/SW_Facility_Docs.asp?wacsid=6475 
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If you have any questions, please contact Ross Mitchell at (850) 595-8360, extension 1244 
or by e-mail at ross.mitchell@dep.state.fl.us 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Marshall Seymore, P.E. 
Solid Waste Section Supervisor 
 
MSS/rmb 
 
Enclosure: 2006 through 2010 Cost Estimates 
 
c: Susan Eldredge, Financial Assurance, susan.f.eldredge@dep.state.fl.us 
 Thomas Dillard, Panama City Branch Office, thomas.dillard@dep.state.fl.us 
 Ross Mitchell, ross.mitchell@dep.state.fl.us 
 Mike Stephen, Solid Waste Section, mike.stephen@dep.state.fl.us 
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